
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 26, 2020 
 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. David Danner 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W. 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Re: Annual Customer Report of TracFone Wireless Inc., Docket No. UT-093012 
 
Dear Mr. Danner: 
 

This letter is to advise the Commission that with the activation of the National Verifier 
system by the Universal Service Administrative Company in the state of Washington, TracFone is no 
longer able to verify customer Lifeline eligibility by querying the Benefits Verification System.  As a 
result, TracFone and the DSHS have agreed to terminate the system access agreement and TracFone 
will no longer provide customer information to the DSHS (see attached).  It is our understanding that 
this terminates the related condition of TracFone’s ETC designation. 

 
Please contact me if you have any questions about this submission. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me at sathanson@tracfone.com. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Stephen Athanson 
Regulatory Counsel 
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